
  

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Notices 
Wigan Road, Aspull, Wigan, WN2 1PP 

For enquiries contact Denise Howarth – 07936 721832 

 

Preacher for Sunday 17th August 2025 

Rev Elliot Ireton  - 10.30am 
 
Preacher for Sunday 24th August 2025 

Rev Sandra Jones - 10.30am 
 

  
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
  

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Prayer 

Heavenly Father, we come before 

You with hearts full of adoration 

for Your holy name. You are the 

King of Kings and Lord of Lords.  

As Psalm 95:6 reminds us, ‘Come, 

let us bow down in worship, let us 

kneel before the Lord our Maker.’  

We offer You our sacrifice of 

praise with a joyful noise.” 

AMEN 
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Prayer Meeting 
Why not come and join us each Monday night from 7.0pm till 8.0pm for a time 

of prayer. To gather together and pray and seek God’s will for our church, our 

commuities and our lives as we seek God in prayer.  

Also, we will be having a prayer meeting on Thursday nights from 8.0pm till 

8.45pm on ZOOM. If you are interested to join us then please let  

Allen Howarth know. 

If you cannot make the prayer meeting, please pray at home. We all need 

prayer. God Bless. 

 

   Click Here to view 

Learning & Development Newsletter Click HERE 

 

 

Praise Evening with T’Others 

On Sunday 17th August at Aspull Methodist church starting at 

7.0pm there will be a Praise & Worship evening with the band 

‘T’Others. Playing live music,… a mixture of Christian songs, 

Modern, Pop and Contemporary.  

Come along and enjoy what promises to be a special night. 

 

Church Hedges 

The hedges at the church are in need of trimming, hence 

we are asking for volunteers to help cut the hedges. We 

are looking to start this coming week, if you can help then 

please speak to Allen Howarth. Thank you. 

https://nwedmethodists.org.uk/
https://methodist-news.org.uk/cr/AQieeBCghYUHGNG0xv4Djv5F3oA4yTwsSUVNW8J1H2m4evbUYUv_ajCbwY7mzJM
https://methodist-news.org.uk/cr/AQieeBDy65MHGNG0xv4DhRKBm3MOSsAj3fCOjkoUZr3sscVIhKXjWcTOWmmI-oo


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Methodist News Click HERE 

 

Bible Study 

There is a summer break from our bible study.  

Our next bible study will re-commence on Saturday 6th 

September at 10.0am, led by Rev Richard Towle.  

All are welcome. 
  

Safeguarding Update 

The Wigan Circuit is now part of the Greater Manchester Plus 

Area. 

Helen Bolton remains in the post as ‘District Safeguard Officer’ 

(D.S.O.) but has a new title of ‘Regional Officer for Safeguarding’. 

Her contact details are shown below:- 

Email boltonh@methodistchurch.org.uk 

Tel No 020 7467 5114 

Fundraising Night 

A fun evening with T’Others (Rock & Roll Band). On Friday 19th 

September at Royal Britsih Legion, Aspull - 7.30pm till late. Come 

and enjoy a great evening out. Tickets are £10 each (includes 

Pastie & Peas) All proceeds to Wigan & Leigh Hospice. 

Tickets Available from:- 

Norman Connah – Mobile 07763 560637 

Allen Howarth – 07743 923590 

https://methodist-news.org.uk/cr/AQieeBDChJsHGNG0xv4DZEQ667LZQBESBr3vSHD9a_XyqX1llauCM83F0aY5lTg
mailto:boltonh@methodistchurch.org.uk


 

 

 

 

 

 

If you or someone you know, would like to receive the weekly Notices by email, 

please contact Allen Howarth on email: 

allenanddenise.howarth@gmail.com 

 

 

 

 

We pray and give thanks for the work with our yon 

 

 

Prayers for Today 

Lord God, we pray that the leaders of nations can bring about an end 
to the suffering and destrution in the world through these long 

protracted wars. We pray that lasting peace may be established and 
nations reconciled in the name of Jesus we pray. 

 
We pray for our Circuit and churches, for all who serve in bringing 

about your goodness and love to those who caome into our churches. 
We give thanks for the increase we see in our church and ask you to 

bless those who are new, that they may know the love of Jesus. 
 

We pray for those in our church who are facing heath issues, those 
who are going through difficult times. Lord, comfort and grant peace 

to those who are in need of your healing touch. In Jesus’ name we 
pray. 

 

AMEN 

 
 
 

 

Pastoral News 

We always try to care pastorally for all who are part of Aspull Methodist church, 
with several Pastoral Visitors each of whom had a list of people to contact 

regularly. Currently we only have three Pastoral Visitors, and so are having to 
change the way we do things. Those in most need ( the housebound, ill etc) will 
continue to receive regular contact, but for everyone else, if you need to talk to 

someone, or need someone to pray with you, or know someone that needs a visit, 
please contact one of the: 

Pastoral Visitors:- Denise Howarth 07936 721832, Agnes Houghton 01942 537335,  
Sylvia Connah 01942 831356. 

You could also contact Allen Howarth on 07743923590. 
 


